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Dennis Kelly called meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. 
 
Commissioners Present: Dennis Kelly, Gigi Iacovelli (arrived late), Drew McMahon, Steven Allen, 
Absent:  Jessica Underwood 
 
Visitors attending in person: Jill Zubak 
 

MOTIONS 
 
Motion to approve the November 9, 2022 Park Board Meeting Minutes was made by 
Steven Allen and seconded by Drew McMahon.  
 3 ayes  0 nays 2 absent    
 Motion Passes 
 
Motion to approve the October 12, 2022 Treasurer’s Report was made by Dennis Kelly and 
seconded by Steven Allen. 
 3 ayes  0 nays 2 absent    
 Motion Passes 
 
Motion to authorize the Trainer Registration from Kellie Shaw was made by Dennis Kelly 
and   seconded by Drew McMahon. 
 4   ayes     0 nays      1 absent        
 Motion Passes 
 
Motion to adjourn at 7:31 p.m. was made by Gigi Iacovelli and seconded by Drew 
McMahon. 

4  ayes 0 nays  1 absent 
 Motion Passes 

 

Commissioner’s Discussion 
 
 
The Advisory Board recommended the following security improvements be made at the Riding 
Center: 

• Motion activated flood lights in the parking lots and building areas 

• Installation of a panic alarm button or direct phone line to 911 

• Security cameras added to all outdoor arenas, parking lots and barn aisles 
 
Dennis Kelly informed the Board that talks regarding the transfer of properties located in the  
Barrington Hill’s Park District to the South Barrington Park District to facilitate future development in Hoffman 
Estates will continue. 
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Kevin Ward’s trail clearing technique of removing buckthorn trees by uprooting them is not in 
accordance with current forest preserve ecological practices and should not be done in the future on 
any forest preserve trails. 
 
A horse trailer belonging to a student of Kenny Dierks was parked illegally in front of the Indoor Arena 
door and the Administrator will contact Kenny Dierks informing him of the violation and to tell his 
students to follow the rules as posted. 
 
A large run-in shed located on the Hill ‘n Dale property, now owned by Citizen’s for Conservation, has 
been offered as a donation to the Park District. The Park Board declined the offer based on the size 
of the structure and the available space to place it at the Riding Center. 
 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steven Allen 

Acting Secretary 
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